Lexington Park District

Lexington, Illinois

Regular Board Meeting 

August 23, 2021, 7:00pm 
1. Meeting was called to order at 7:11pm.
2. Roll Call – Roll was called to find the following members present:  Becky Martin, Jeremey Meints, Kecia Holiday, Melissa Donahue. Absent was Brad Fraher and Erin Weber. It is noted that Katie Schwab arrived at 7:45pm.
3. Consent Minutes from previous meeting August 9, 2021 – Becky noted that the minutes do not indicated her as absent. Kecia Holiday moved to accept the minutes as presented. Jeremey Meints seconded. Motion carried.
4. Introductions and Recognitions – if any – None.    
5. Public Participation – None. Isaac Steidinger was present to speak during new business. Jeff Doll arrived at 8:30pm for the same purpose.     
6. President’s Report – Erin Weber – None. 
7. Secretary’s Report – Becky Martin – None.
8. Liaison’s Reports –
a. Youth Activities 
i. Travel Softball & Baseball – No update.
ii. JFL/Flag Football – Practices are going well. Jamboree is this Saturday and first game is 9/4. Pictures have been scheduled. Lindsay Kelley was not available. Blaze Images out of Pontiac will be doing them. We are hosting 3 home games and Becky has sent out the Sign-Up Genius for all volunteer spots. It was discussed that for spots not filled, Erin would reach out to our summer concession workers. Per his request, Becky will send the game schedule to Isaac Steidinger.
iii. Fall Soccer – Kecia Holiday – First game was last weekend. Went well. Pictures were postponed.  
iv. El Paso Volleyball – 1st-4th grade. Sign-ups are open. Practices start 10/13. Season will run 6 weeks. Registration fee is $50. 
v. 5th Grade Basketball – Girls start 9/27. We owe Eastview $270. Potentially 4 home games. 5th grade girls might fill in on 6th grade team. Coach is unknown at this point. Boy’s coaches will be Steve Haase and Tyler Hari. They will start 11/1.
vi. Other/Activities 

1. Party at the Park/Bags Tournament – Kecia states that there was little interest. We will postpone to potentially 9/25. 

b. Pool – Jeremey states that the pool is shutdown. It will be winterized within the next month. Kecia states that Andrea is officially done. Exit interviews were conducted with all pool employees.   
c. Park – Jeremey Meints
i. Playground – Installation has started and is going well. 
ai. Future Park Projects – Tabled.
d. Concessions – Inventory will need moved from the pool concession stand to the Keller Park concession stand. The Booster’s will have their stuff moved out of the way before our first JFL game.  

9. Treasurer’s Report – Brad Fraher, absent, no report. 
a. Monthly/Other bills and payments – Two checks were presented. Becky Martin moved to approve checks as presented. Jeremey Meints seconded. Motion carried. 
b. June Financials – Tabled. 
c. July Financials – Tabled. 
10. Unfinished Business 
a. Commerce Bank Closing – Commerce Bank is closing 10/1. Discussion was held as to whether or not to move our account to Heartland. It was decided to stay with Commerce for now and use the branch in Bloomington. We will revisit switching to Heartland around the first of the year. 
11. New Business – Brad as indicated his desire to resign from the board at the end of the year. Kecia has offered to take over financials. Isaac Steidinger spoke regarding field 2 usage and possible upgrades that are being requested from Jeff Doll. Jeff arrived at 8:30pm and presented a list of “wants” that included dates, costs and descriptions. He would like these improvements to start right after the current JH season and continue through Spring of 2022. Most pressing to him are a new field surface and water line. He would like to see field 2 be a softball only field. He is willing to continue putting energy into taking care of the field. He would like it used exclusively by JH and HS softball and the Ghosts (softball trave teams). The park is reluctant, at this time, to designate it as a softball only field due to the fact that it’s the only field with lights. Discussion was held on past scheduling issues with that field. Discussion was held as to who should be financially responsible for the potential upgrades. Isaac S. indicates that the school is not willing to put money into a field that they don’t own. The school would potentially help with small improvements such as shelves in the dugouts and a sound system since those items could be removed at any time. The park would like some financial help from the school when it comes to improvements of the fields that the school teams use. JH baseball uses fields 3 and 4 and JH and HS softball use field 2. It was noted that the park paid fully for the new dugouts on field 2 and the improvements to the dugouts on field 4, with no contribution from the school. No improvements have been made to field 3. The park also maintains (mow, drag, line etc.) the fields. It was requested that Isaac speak to the athletic committee from the school board and arrange a meeting between them and two park board members. It is believed that years ago there was an agreement between the park and the school regarding each other’s facility usage. At this time, neither entity is sure where that document is. The park believes having a new agreement drafted would help improve communication between both parties and that the success of both entities programs relies on the use of each other’s facilities. Isaac will follow up regarding the meeting.           
12. Scholarship Requests – None.

13. Closed Session-only if needed – Not needed.
14. Meeting was adjourned at 9:00pm. 
